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Greetings WTRTA Members:

Happy Spring!  Since our last letter in March, the COVID numbers in Connecticut seem to be trending in the right direction.  All who want a vaccine are able to get one and our state has plans to ease into full reopening.  Things are certainly looking up.

As the trend to full reopening continues, organizations like WTRTA are hoping to soon reconnect with our membership in person.  Several factors come into play when decisions are made:
1.  Will members feel comfortable gathering at a venue for a luncheon?
2.  How will venues accomodate large groups?
3.  What type of program will be available?
These are just a few questions that our executive committee will need to address.  Stay tuned for more information.

Even though WTRTA business has been put on hold, the state legislature has been busy.  The legislative session will end on June 9th.  Although Gov. Lamont did not provide for our 50% tax exclusion in his budget, HB 6443 has made it out of committee with the 50% tax exclusion included. The tax exclusion percent will be finalized when the State’s budget is passed.  Also SB 1080 is asking to have an additional retired teacher added to the TRB.  Additionaly, a surplus in  the state’s “rainy day” fund in the (last reported) amount of $427 million is to be transferred to the teachers’ retirement system and/or state employees retirement system.  The exact amount and where the funds will go has not been decided.

ARTC has a new executive director, Tammy Gowash.  She has been busy up-dating our membership database.  There is also a new Facebook page; the new link is on the ARTC website.

The  ARTC membership committee is offering a free virtual membership to new retirees for one year.  Virtual membership is one where all information is being provided by email or on the website.

 With this newsletter, a renewal membership dues card may be included.  We hope that you will continue to support WTRTA, ARTC,  and our efforts to keep members informed concerning issues important to you.

ARTC Legislative Co-Chairs Sandra Bove and Cathy D”Agostino ask members to contact legislators and ask them to support the 50% tax exclusion as well as the additional retired teacher on the TRB.  Google his/her name and click on “contact”  Share how these bills affect you.
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